
AREVALO “NEEDS” 
Another question we are asked is, “What are your personal needs in Honduras?” Two rise 

to the top of the list: A second car for our family and more monthly supporters. Since 

being here in the U.S., we have been contemplating the idea of buying a car here for 

around $2500., shipping it for $1200, and then paying the $1300 to get it into the country. 

Pray for wisdom, the right car, and the money needed.  As for monthly support, we are 
$880.00 short still of the $4000.00 that we approved to raise on a monthly basis. We are 

praying for FAMILIES to commit to see this happen. We love seeing a whole family 

supporting us and praying for us together.  Let us know how the Lord is leading you. 
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                                  ““NNoott  ttoo  uuss,,  oohh  LLoorrdd,,  nnoott  ttoo  uuss,,  bbuutt  ttoo  yyoouurr  nnaammee  bbee  tthhee  gglloorryy,,  bbeeccaauussee  ooff  yyoouurr    

lloovvee  aanndd  ffaaiitthhffuullnneessss..””  PPssaallmmss  1155::11  

             

 

 

A LOVE...  

 In the last newsletter, we compared this time here in the U.S. as being in the ark, 

like Noah.  God told Noah to build the ark, to get in, but He never told Noah how long 

they were going to be in the ark.  We still don’t know either.  Abner had his appointment 

on March 9th, then about a month later we received an “intent to deny” notice.  This 

notice gives us 30 days to appeal and provide more information, which we have gathered 

and Abner will submit it in person on May 3rd.  Then, we wait again to receive their final 

answer.  We believe that the Lord has went before us and He will be the lawyer that we 

need in order that Abner will have his citizenship and we will be able to return to 

Honduras soon.  Keep praying!   

 In the meantime, we have seen the hand of God moving.  Again, I think of the 

ark.  How many times Noah must have been looking for signs of land on the outside of 

that ark, that maybe he missed what was going on in the inside.  I don’t want to miss this.  

God is doing a work in our family…in our marriage and in our children that makes 

staying in the “ark” worth it.  The top picture is a time that we took as a family to wash 

each other’s feet.  As each one took their turn, it was a privilege to hear their hearts as 

they prayed for each other.  We have seen on homeschooling has helped to bring our children closer as siblings as well.  

In the second picture, Susana made her faith in Christ public through baptism, and Abner was able to be a part of that.  As 

we were lying in bed that night recapping the day, Kendra commented, “I had a big smile on my face when Susana came 

out of the water…that was my BIG sister.”  Through tears and smiles, we were all so proud of her!   

Since we are still here, Abner Daniel was able to 

do another 8 weeks of soccer at the YMCA. (3rd picture 

right) This time Susana played as well and really enjoyed 

it.  Our friends from Ohio, the Farrants, were in the 

Chicago area and we were able to spend a day at the 

Discovery Museum with them. (4th picture right) This 

friendship has endured time and distance and I praise the 

Lord for Beckie and her dear family.  I feel that we can’t 

end this newsletter, without also thanking God for the 

parents that He has given us, the grandparents that He has 

given our children.  After now almost 8 months of living 

together in close quarters , this ark would not be the 

same without them.  Thank you so much for not throwing 

us overboard.  You two are such a blessing!! (1st picture 

left.) 

 

IN HONDURAS 

Many of you have asked if ministry 

has continued in Honduras while we 

have been here and the answer is 

YES!! Praise the Lord that the 

worship center for children is about 

to complete their second session 

with us absent.  School continue to 

be visited to take sexual abuse 

education to grades k-6th.  (Picture 

below)We are looking forward to 

getting back and training volunteers 

to open the pregnancy crisis center. 

God continues to move!  

 

 



 

 

PRAISES!  

*Continued contentment as we wait. 

*His continued provision and blessings.(I cannot believe the provision of 

clothes that we have received since being here.) 

*4 more weeks and we will be “done” with school!  

*Susana got baptized.  

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  

*Abner’s appointment of appeal, May 3rd. 

*Pray for wisdom and provision concerning a 2nd car. We could get one 

here and send it there for around $5000.00. (A better car, for a 

better price.)  

 *Buyers for our house in La Ceiba. 

 *Prayer for Gaby as she remains in charge of the Restoration Center. 

*The mayor of Tegucigalpa continues to guarantee us land for the 

Restoration Center—pray that we would see the evidence of this. 

 *$880 more in monthly support.   

  

                                   

 

We are a 501c(3) non-profit organization. Please send donations/support to: 

 

MINISTERIO CAMINO NUEVO.   

Ministerio Camino Nuevo, 1428 S. Oak Ave., Freeport, IL. 61032 

MEMO: AREVALO FAMILY 

 

 

 

 


